From:

Community Support and Services Committee

Subject: Extension to Emergency bill

Date: Thursday, 3 March 2022 6:54:57 PM

Dear committee

Both my husband and I strongly object to any extension to the Emergency Bill until October 31st 2022.

There is no emergency in Queensland and we are tired emotionally and mentally from 2 years of fear, mandates, lockdowns and border closures being forced on us.

We now know alot more about Covid 19 than was known at the start and how to treat it. We have both contracted Covid and at the ages of 69 and 68 years it was a mild flu for 4 days. We did not need to seek medical attention nor visit any hospital. Our children and grandchildren also contracted the virus with very mild symptoms.

The releasing of the Pfizer data in the last few days is surely reason for you to not extend this bill.

We have also had enough of the division and exclusion in society that these mandates are causing and I often feel like removing myself from society altogether.

The last 2 years have caused pain and anguish in our family and it may not be easily repaired.

Please do not extend the Emergency Bill any longer. No one should have that much power. We have spent the last month in NSW and enjoyed life becoming normal again in the last 2 weeks.

Sincerely

Mary and Glenn Olive